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Minutes
Meeting of the Concurrent Education Students’ Association Council
Sunday, January 25th  
(6 pm), (Dunning 27)

Members Present: Ben Ahn, Elisabeth Beard, Adrian Chan, Kate Clarke, Abbey Cressman, Katey Day, Morgan Gustas, Gladys Kong, Kerri Lee, Marisa Madigan, Morgan McCrimmon, Dante Mottillo, Jon Reed, Erin Stewart, Oshaenlynn Swartz, Jessalynn Tsang, Danyi Wu, Tiana Yung

Also Present: Caitlin Herckenrath, David Wiercigroch, Hannah Ramsay, Sarah Chin, Melanie Shaw. Levi Burns, Jennifer Lee, Emilie Watson

Guests: Kanivanin Chinnea, Catherine Wright, Kyle Beaudry, Jon Wiseman, Brendan Goodman, Andrew DeCapua, Brandon Jameson, Mike Blair

Regrets: Evelyn Bukiejko


1. Adoption of the Agenda
Motion A Proxy: Tabled
Motion B Resignation Policy: Tabled

2. Approval of the Minutes

3. Speaker’s Business
Jessalynn Tsang, Speaker and Chief Electoral Officer 
· Office is an impartial space
· Encourage everyone to vote	

4. Executive Administrators Business
Kate Clarke, Executive Administrator
· Welcome to all the member at large and guests tonight, it is appreciated.

5. President’s Report
Abbey Cressman, President
· AMS executive acclimation of team CBW as the only team to fulfill the nomination criteria. 
· If you have any questions about that process feel free to approach member Cressman
· Member Day:
· ESS is approaching
· Registration begins on February 2nd
· There will be a binder for each workshop and can sign up for as many workshops as they like

6. Vice President’s Report
a. Vice President (Internal)
Elisabeth Beard, Vice President (Internal)
· At Arts & Science Faculty Board they announced the suspension of both the Theology Masters program and the French/Linguistics Medial program. Both will not affect the students currently in the program or any staff of the departments.
· At ASUS we had a discussion on an opt-out, additional student fee for educational enhancement. This could provide classes with additional equipment or learning strategies that the department might not necessarily be able to afford.
· 2nd year reps will be running an initiative – How Sweet it is to be Friends with You – in the Con-Ed Office from February 2nd-6th. They will be selling candy grams. They will have returned from their leave of absence at that point and will be posting office procedures the night before.

b. Vice President (External)
Gladys Kong, Vice President (External)
· Not sure if reports are really being read
· Steven Elliot is completing his term as Dean of Education in June
· There will be an open meeting for final years and Con-Ed students on Thursday January 29th from 3:45-4:30 in A343
· Looking for feedback on hiring a new dean

7. Treasurer’s Report
David Wiercigroch, Treasurer
N/A

8. Senator’s Report
Danyi Wu, Senator
· SCAF working group meeting – issues on assessments on practicums
· Kate O’Brien – guest speaker
· On Comprehensive international framework
· Considering implementing a faculty at large senator
· List of honorary graduates has been released
· Working on getting new two year term approved 

9. AMS Representatives’ Report
Adrian Chan, Dante Mottillo, and Ellise Truong, Representatives to the AMS
· Nothing further to add.
· Highlight the additions to the ballot.
· Thanks to Elisabeth for proxying for Ellise.

10. Events Director’s Report
Liz Ferrell, Events Director
Kong: Workshop this Tuesday from 3:30-5:30pm in the Red Room

11. Marketing and Design Director’s Report
Kerri Lee, Marketing and Design Director
· Jacket bar sales begin tomorrow
· Be sure to put all orders through the iPad

12. Academic Commissioner’s Report
Erin Stewart, Academic Affairs Commissioner
· Nothing further to add

13. Equity Commissioner’s Report
Jon Reed, and Oshaenlynn Swartz, Equity Affairs Commissioners
· Adding resources to a poster on apple to apple basis

14. Year Representatives’ Report

a. First Year Representatives 
Ban Ahn and Tiana Yung, 1st year Reps
· Nothing further to add

b. Second Year Representatives
Jacob Gardhouse and Carma Steenkamp, 2nd year Reps
	N/A

c. Third Year Representatives
Jenna Inglese and Shannon Gamoff, 3rd year Reps
N/A

d. Fourth Year Representatives
Evelyn Bukeijko and Taylor MacPherson, 4th year Reps
Beard: B.Edder4U is still a work in process. We are trying to arrange with Peter Chin. We posted a survey in last week’s weekly e-mail and had over 35 responses so we will be considering those as we move forward. We should be announcing our gift early in February.


15. QCE Report
Morgan Gustas, QCE Chair
· Thanks to everyone who volunteered
· Feedback forms have been really positive
· Meeting with Dr. Chin and Elliot tomorrow to thank them and show them feedback
· Leftover certificates can be found in the QCE chair mailbox and refunds in the QCE exec mailbox
· Photos will be released soon
· Hiring will begin soon

16. Head Teach’s Report
Morgan McCrimmon, Head Teach
· More than half way through hiring
· Results on February 1st – please be supportive of friends at this time

17. Statements by Members

Shaw: Workshop taking place this Tuesday: Strategies to Supporting Students with Special Needs. Tuesday, January 27th 5:30-7pm. Kingston Hall Red Room.
Padlet – if you click on this on their page on Facebook event and ask an anonymous question these will be answered at the meeting. There will be snacks and certificates.

Gustas: Volunteer certificates are also in the office.

Beard: Windbreaker sales have now gone down to $90. Please still accept the full $130 but everyone will be reimbursed once sales are done. As always, please put every sale through the iPad.

18. Question Period

Reed: Is there a limit for ESS workshops?
Day: There is a limit of 80 people per workshop. If that is not filled people are free to drop in.

Swartz: Will there be certificates for ESS.
Day: Yes, Peter and Abbey will be signing them

19. New Business

20. Old Business

21. 
b. IT Administration (Constitutional)
Moved by: Levi Burns
Seconded by: Gladys Kong
That CESA Council amend Article 5.02.05 of the Constitution as outlined in Appendix: IT Admin Uno.	

Motion to vote: Motion carries.

22. Discussion Period

New Summer Program:
Kong: Does anyone have any questions about the new program at this time? You have the option of opting into the final summer at this time, but it is not required.

Stewart: Making an infographic to put it out to everyone so they can understand.
The announcement caused a lot of disturbances in my PROF class so to explain it in a way that everyone could understand.

Shaw: If we choose to do the extra summer does it make you more hirable or is it meaningless?

Kong: To my knowledge we won’t know how much more hirable you are. It will be on your certificate that you fulfilled the requirements for the two year program. I don’t know if boards will see a distinction in that.
A follow up question may be if you’re gaining more for that extra summer. Summer one is the equivalent to our first 3 years of PROF classes. The final summer will be the extra hours appended onto the new requirements.

Burns: I asked Peter Chin if we get a different degree from this, and he said the answer was no. Last time I heard about this it was almost completely approved except for the sessional dates

Kong: To my knowledge Senate has approved it and the sessional dates will be released soon. So the incoming consecutives will be arriving in May and leaving August 2016

Gustas: Are those additional classes an extension of what we’ve already been taking?

Kong: These are brand new courses, not extensions of your course. 
These extra courses, you’re not necessarily missing out.

Wiercigroch: When do you have to decide whether or not you can do the additional summer?

Kong: How it’s set up this year, people in fourth year had to commit to an intention for the extra summer, but they have a policy that you can drop out unless you have already committed to not attending the additional summer.

Stewart: I believe you are not allowed to graduate and then return to take these courses.

23. Adjournment 

Meeting adjourned at 6:38PM
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